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  Waves Of Love From Jim 
 
What next?  During the past 2 months, our church home has witnessed the joining of 
8 new members, the death of 3 long time members and friends, the addition of a 
drum set to the band, the launching of a Welcoming Congregation initiative, 
numerous injuries to several seasoned members, the refurbishing of 3 wedding 
rooms, several unexpected hospital stays by younger members, the repainting of our 
RE wing, an increased need for counseling for those in need, and another zany 
musical in rehearsal. Throughout this roller coaster ride of Fall, I have been so 
grateful that we have done it all together. Together, we have gathered in sorrow and 
in joy. Together we have remembered and planned for our future. Together we have 
grown deeper. 
 
For those new to our church home, I invite you to discover an appreciation for this 
Unitarian Universalist ideal of growing, living and loving together. To access the 
love within, Unitarian Universalists are not afraid to examine all of the amazing 
spiritual practices on this planet, even those from the other side of the earth.  To 
search for a truth that resonates with our own deepest personal experiences, we draw 
strength from looking at events from all sides of the issues, grounding ourselves in a 
faith of shared values rather than shared beliefs. The world is ours to use as a 
resource for our own unique life journeys, and we have the privilege here of taking 
those individual journeys together.  This togetherness invites us to explore that 
deeper part of ourselves in an effort to understand that feeling which, for Unitarian 
Universalists, is possibly an equal to the feeling of love…and that is the feeling of 
gratitude. 
 
With the events of this past 2 months, I’m reminded that first and foremost, gratitude 
is about mindfulness. The kind of gratitude that has the power to transform, heal and 
bless our lives on a daily basis comes to us only when we are intentionally paying 
thankful attention to the world within and around us. Most of us sleepwalk through 
our lives. We get so distracted by all the demands and pressures of daily living that, 
without meaning to, we fall into a kind of hazy stupor that blinds us to the rich 
texture of our ordinary days. Whether we are driving the car, cleaning the house or 
brushing our teeth, most of us regularly forget that the key to a life richly and 
joyfully led is simply paying attention in a focused way to the moment that is now. 
Given the nature of the hectic lives we lead, we need to remind ourselves to slow 
down, pay attention and focus our full physical and emotional resources to the life 
that is at hand. This is the most spiritual practice we can utilize…to be now. 
      See “Minister” page 8………… 
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2010-2011 Priorities    
 

The events of the past few weeks have made me realize once more, how important this 
community is to me.  How in sharing our grief, we also share in our love.  That 
preserving and enhancing that sense of community is the most important thing we do.  It 
is the reason we are here. 
 
The Board of Trustees met several times in September and October to define our 
priorities for the next year.  This may seem like a simple process on the surface, but there 
is always so much to do, and only a limited amount of time in which to do it.   
 
The theme the BOT adopted for the 2010-2011 church year is “Ourselves, Our 
Relationships, Our Community.”  In the spirit of shared ministry, we tied our goals to 
Reverend Culver’s focus of “within, between and beyond” and we hope our many church 
ministries will follow suit in their planning as well. 
 
The three broad goals adopted by the Board include: Strengthening our Foundation, 
Encouraging Individual Spiritual Development, and Living in the Neighborhood. 
 
What to look for this year?  Several town hall meetings will be held to improve 
communications and get feedback from the congregation on a variety of topics relevant 
to our community.  We will be working with ministries to enhance leadership 
development activities, and appointing a visioning team to lead the congregation in the 
process of developing a vision we can share for our 100th anniversary (yes, that is just 
around the corner!)  There are lots of opportunities to be involved, especially around the 
visioning process, so start thinking about who we want to be as a community when we 
turn 100 years old. 
 
The Board will also be actively pursuing outside speakers to offer educational 
presentations and spiritual practice workshops.  The Board will work with ministries to 
determine opportunities for developing new collaborations with other downtown 
congregations and organizations around advocacy, as well as offering the church space to 
local groups for meetings.  We will even invite the local community to attend one of our 
musicals at a special performance. 
 
I would also like to add that Jim Dillon has decided to serve the congregation in a new 
way as Chair of the Worship Committee.  While he will no longer be serving on the 
Board of Trustees, the gifts he brings to worship will be something we get to share every 
month. I want to extend my gratitude to Jim for his dedication and continued 
commitment to this community. 
 
As outlined in our By-Laws, a replacement for Jim will be appointed to fill out the 
remainder of the year.  Stay tuned for further developments. 
 
I also wish to offer my thanks to all of the Board members who gave of their time to craft 
a direction for this year.  I am proud to serve with all of you. 
 
Teresa Kelly 
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Come Spend Thanksgiving Dinner With Your Family (Your Church Family) 
 

Thanksgiving dinner is all about sharing with family, and everyone in the UU St Pete family is invited to share 
dinner on Thursday, 11/25/10, at the church at 2:00 pm.  We'll each contribute part of the meal so you can 
expect traditional foods from many traditions.  Please contact Sally Carville at sally.carville@verizon.net or 
727-563-9837 to let her know what you will be bringing and how many will be coming for dinner. 

Congregational Life Ministry  
 

Rev. Jim and the Congregational Life Ministry presented a UU 101 Class on October 10.  The class covered 
some of the basics of Unitarian Universalism and how the Unitarian Universalist Church of St. Petersburg 
governs itself.  Thirteen members and guests attended.  As a result five people became new members -- Lois 
Lukas, Holly Smith, Becky DeWaters, Shannon McMahon, and Curtis Ross.  If you have not already done so, 
please welcome these five into our congregational family.  Please note also that we now have a 
"Congregational Life Resource Room", that is open immediately after Sunday Service.  It is located 
immediately on your left as you leave the sanctuary to enter Gilmour Hall.  Material about Unitarian 
Universalism and various programs we support are available in this room.  For the future, Congregational Life 
is planning to sponsor a 4 week class on Mindfulness and Meditation for Beginners.  Please watch InfoNet and 
the Sunday Bulletin for more information and dates.    

Ghost Tour Fun(d)raiser!  
Join us December 4th  at 8:00 p.m. 
Concealed in the shadows of history, hiding among folklore and legend, live tales of ghosts and haunted houses. 
From the beach to the bay lie secret tales of buried treasure, eerie tragedies and modern day hauntings. Gather 
your courage and scare up some fun on a Ghost Tour of the boardwalk and village of John's Pass, led by 
professional Ghost Tour Guide and UUSP member Geneva Nelson. Meet Geneva at 8 p.m. at Hubbard's Marina 
Information Booth under the Boardwalk, 150 Boardwalk Place W, Madeira Beach, FL 33708 for a 75-minute 
walking Tour covering about 1/2 mile.  
 

The entire tour is wheel chair accessible. Buy tickets at a table in Gilmour Hall before or after the service on 
Nov. 28, or contact Geneva any time for tickets. Adult tickets: $15 (or $11-$14 on a sliding scale if you can't 
afford full price); ages 4-12 tickets: $8 (or $6-$7 sliding scale). CASH ONLY. Children under 4 are free. A 
portion of the ticket sales will be donated to UUSP, and Geneva will also donate 10% of her salary and tips that 
night. If you are interested in taking the tour but can't make it on Dec. 4, let Geneva know. If there is enough 
interest, another tour may be scheduled in the future.  

National Hunger and Homelessness Awareness Month  
 
There will be an Inter-Faith Worship at Suncoast Hospice, 3050 1st Avenue S., St. Petersburg, FL 
Saturday, November 6th at 2pm. Organized by the Family Promise Interfaith Hospitality Network of 
Pinellas County. Over 2,000 children in Pinellas County spend the night on the street every day. Join us as 
we pray for a brighter day - every child deserves a home.  
 
The UUSP Homless Ministry encourages all church members to attend this event. We as a church are 
considering hosting homeless families in our church 4 weeks every year as part of Family Promise. 
Contact: Geneva Nelson  
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Pastoral Care 
The Pastoral Care Ministry continues to reach out to others in various ways: home and 
hospital visitations, cards and calls, office consultations.  Members assist in Celebrations 
of Life and have been actively engaged in the last three Celebrations held at our 
church.  While Joys and Concerns on Sunday morning assist us in determining who 
might need our attention, we depend on members of the church to inform us.  Too often 
people assume that "someone has probably already told the minister".  Both Jim Culver 
and I would rather have three contacts with the same information than no contacts!  So 
please contact us when either you or someone you know might need our attention.  In 
faith and love, Alec  

Stone Soup Benefit 
 

A silent auction of truly original art bowls will be held Sunday November 21. 
The bowls will be displayed, starting at 10 AM with the auction commencing at 
12:30. Please be generous. All proceeds to benefit the homeless community 
 

After the auction vegetable “Stone Soup” and bread will be provided. Help to 
contribute to the soup by dropping off washed and cut-up vegetables before the 
service. 
 

If you have a bowl(s)  to contribute or would like to help making the soup; 
contact:  Reggie Craig at 631-1031 rjmcinc@mindspring.com   or Geneva 
Nelson  at 278-3394   genevaan@yahoo.com  

Friday Picnic Needs Your Meat Dish Donations  
 

Lately donations of meat dishes at the Friday Picnic and Sharing have been low. 
The number of people who come to eat is always high on the last Friday of the 
month because many people who get monthly checks (such as Social Security or 
Disability) run out of money by then. We expect this coming Friday to be 
especially heavy because it is the 5th Friday of the month. 
 

If you can donate a cooked meat dish, please drop it by the church during office 
hours, or when you are at the church for another event, or Friday between 
6:00pm and 6:45pm (enter through the kitchen door in the alley). Please clearly 
mark FRIDAY PICNIC on all donated food and put it in a refrigerator or freezer. 
To make other arrangements to get the food to the church, contact Geneva 
Nelson. 
 

Our guests love traditional American comfort foods - hot dogs, hamburgers, 
meatloaf, fried chicken, barbecued chicken, pork chops, baked ham, baked 
turkey, tuna casserole, etc.  

St Pete Shanties 
Living in the Neighborhood....  UUSP members of the "St Pete Shanties" Fred 
Seidl, Mike Nashleanas, Tina and Dave Spangler, Laurie Clement and Caleb 
Cain along with Bob Bennett and Jim Barrows will help the City of St 
Petersburg celebrate the centennial of its wonderful Waterfront Parks system on 
Saturday November 6.  They will perform 3 sets of sea shanties at Pioneer Park 
12:00-12:30, 1:1:30 and 2-2:30.  Pioneer Park is on the corner of 1st Ave S and 
Bayshore Drive SE.  Free and open to the public, it will be a wonderful day to 
share with family, friends and neighbors.    
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Greetings from your Migrant/Immigrant Ministry   
 

Standing on the Side of Love with Immigrant Families 
Food Collections in October – Thank YOU! 
Your generous donations have filled several bins – which we have taken to Maria Andrade and her children – who live here in St 
Petersburg. Some of you met her and two of her children when we had a film/potluck night at the Coales this past spring. With seven 
growing children your food is making a real difference to them. Maria sends along her thanks to each of you.  
 

Holiday Gift Distribution – So Many Ways to Help Out 
 

UU St Pete will once again participate in the National Farm Worker Ministry’s Holiday Gift Distribution – which will take place on 
Saturday, December 18th at St Clement’s Church in Plant City. We expect 700 children to register for this event, and we want to 
provide a packet of new underwear or socks to each one.  
The Share the Plate collections on November 28th will be used to purchase these necessities. Of course you can also donate packets 
of new undies or socks – and place them in the bin labeled: Holiday Gift Distribution – Undies and Socks by the Social Justice 
bulletin board in Gilmour Hall. 
  

Your help is also needed on the day of the event.  We are planning on two shifts, and at least 25 volunteers are needed to transport 
our donations and volunteers to Plant City, set up and then assist each family as they select these basic necessities for their children. 
Sign-up sheets will be at the Social Justice table after service through out the autumn.  

Spanish speakers are needed to work with each family during the actual distribution, which starts around noon. The two shifts 
for these folks are—noon to 2:30pm and 2:00pm to 4:30pm.  
English speakers should come earlier to help set-up. Their shifts would be 10:30 to 1:30 and 1:30 to 4:30pm. Carpooling and 
rides can be arranged.  
 

Clothing for Migrant Children  
 

Thank you, thank you. We have had several sortings to handle the abundance of donations.  
Our first visit to the camps will be on November 6th and our next one will be on December 11th. Need some more volunteers on the 
December date. Normally we meet at UU St Pete at 10:30am, and then drive to the Plant City area where we visit three camps. We 
unload the bins of clothing and handout shopping bags to the mothers and children—providing a shopping environment for them. 
We hold the babies and chat with the children as they select what clothing they want and need.  We carpool – and could use some 
SUVs and vans.  
 

Major Breakthru with a Grower, PUBLIX Remains Unmoved 
 

The Coalition of Immokalee Workers (CIW) and Pacific Tomato Growers—one of the country’s oldest and largest tomato 
producers—announced a groundbreaking agreement to advance social responsibility in Florida’s tomato fields. The agreement 
includes the passage of the penny per pound from retailers onto farmworkers and establishes several systems. These include a joint 
complaint resolution system, a participatory health and safety program, and a worker-to-worker education process aimed at insuring 
that farmworkers themselves are active participants.  The agreement also includes third party auditing of the code and penny per 
pound. 
 

Meanwhile clergy in the Naples area, including UU Minister Rev. Kathleen Korb, sent a letter to the Publix leadership – questioning 
their advertising of the new Publix-brand coffee: “Fair Trade is Only Fair.” The letter urges Publix to extend similar considerations to 
tomato pickers. In question is their resistance to buying only from Growers who support a penny a pound increase for tomatoes and 
safer working conditions in the tomato fields of Florida.  
 

Help Plan Outreach and Social Justice Actions 
The Migrant/Immigrant Ministry meets each month to plan outreach projects such as food collections, migrant camp visits and the 
Holiday Gift Distribution as well as social justice actions. Our next meeting will be on Tuesday, November 23rd at 7:00pm in the 
Church Office. Please join us – we welcome your input. �

����������	�	

Gilmour Gadflies 
This month the Gadflies travel to Vienna--the Café Vienna that is. 5625 4th St No St. Petersburg. Check out 
their website at; http://www.caffevienna.com/ 
If you need to remove your name from the list or want to be added to the group please contact Allen at 
alspasadena@gmail.com or 341-1511 by Tuesday evening November 18 when we have to make the final restaurant 
reservation.  
We still need another half volunteer to be the coordinator!!!!! Any Takers??  
Allen and I will retire from coordinating Gilmour Gadflies at the end of the year.   
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Happenings and Events 

November 
Celebrations 
Anniversaries 

 

8th 
Alexandra & Peter 

Bolton-Schultes 
 

Birthdays  
 

3rd -Allen Becker 
10th -Alex Bolton-

Schultes 
18th - Michael 

Howard 
22nd -Jack Cairl 

22nd -Louise 
Wenzel 

23rd -Evie May 

A Month of Sundays 
 
November 7, Rev. Craig does 
an “In Honor of Atheism” Is 
good living dependent on the 
belief in something beyond 
humanity? 
 
November 14, Dave Coale 
will present a service of 
service. 
 
November 21, “What Are We 
Grateful For?” A 
Thanksgiving look into 
ourselves from Rev. Culver. 
 
November 28,  “What Can 
We Learn from Buddhism?” 
Rev. Culver.  

Wheel of Life 
This past month our church 
community lost a very active 
member and loving friend. 
Kathy O’Farrell left us and 
will be sorely missed by her 
family and this congregation. 
Our hearts go out to them in 
love. 
The family has asked that in 
light of Mike’s hearing loss, 
that they would like any gifts in 
memory of Kathy to go to the 
Unitarian Universalist Church 
of St. Petersburg, Hearing 
Assistance Devices in Memory 
of Kathy O'Farrell  

 

Shop and Dine! 
Mark your calendars for Sunday November 28 
 

Pancake Breakfast is in full swing. Get a great breakfast of pancakes, eggs, fruit, juice and a variety of 
syrups, all for a suggested donation of $4 per adult. We start serving at 9:30 a.m. Proceeds go to support the 
Homeless Ministry Outreach programs   
 

Questions about Pancake Breakfast? Contact Reggie Craig. 
  

Also on that Sunday, members and friends of UU St. Pete have more opportunity to sell and buy goods and 
services from each other! As part of our new Marketplace at Gilmour ,congregants who have something to 
sell can set up small tables in Gilmour Hall before and during Pancake Breakfasts, and also after the worship 
service on that day. You can bring your products, such as jewelry or home-baked goods, for sale, or you can 
take orders, or simply hand out business cards and brochures. It's up to you. It's also up to you to take 
responsibility for your own set-up and cleanup. 
 

Questions about the Marketplace? Contact Teresa Kelly or Margie Manning  



 
…….”Minister” from page 1 
 

As we enter the later Fall when our country annually recalls national observances, we remember that for 
hundreds of years, Unitarian Universalists have understood that gratitude for life is a core aspect of our spirituality and 
our daily living. Indeed it was our gratitude for the goodness and worth and beauty of life that set us apart from the grim 
Puritanism that reigned in America during the early generations of our nation’s founding, beginning with the landing of 
the Mayflower. Since 1620, as the Puritans were proclaiming that life on this earth was evil and sinful, only to be 
endured until a glorious afterlife, the Unitarians and the Universalists proclaimed that life and people were good and 
worthy and beautiful things. We have always been a faith tradition marked by gratitude for and faith in the spirit of life. 

In that spirit, I am so grateful that whatever events happen around us and whatever we do going forward, we 
experience life and do our work together. We are part of a liberal religious community on a magnificent journey of 
discovery and growth, a journey we are taking…together. 

 

Waves of Love, Jim 
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Handcrafters Group 
 

It's time to get our long talked about handcrafters' group going! 
 

Many of you have told me you'd like to have a group to make hats, blankets or other soft gifts for needy local 
children.  Many of you have even started making items and look forward to enjoying sharing time, talk, ideas 
and supplies with others.  There are so many things we could do: teeny little hats and "onesies" for premature 
babies, blankets or quilts for children removed from their homes or who've lost everything because of a fire, 
pillowcases for terminally ill kids.  As a group, we could decide on a couple of charities to support and pour 
our love and skills into helping.  We'd meet every week but you wouldn't be committed to being there every 
time - come when you can, for as long as you can.  Initially, we'll have to provide our own yarns and 
materials.  The group would be part of the Social Justice Ministry. 
 

To help organize this, please email or call (488-3601) me and tell me: 
1. Do you want to knit, crochet, sew, quilt - or do something else?  Do you want lessons? 
2. Do you want to meet in the morning, afternoon or evening? 
3. What are your 1st and 2nd choices of days of the week to meet? 
4. Do you have a preference between meeting at UU or at someone's home? 
 

I hope to get responses from you within the next few days so that I can announce our first meeting in next 
week's Infonet.  (Am I being too optimistic?  Of course not!) 
 

Thanks, Dani Skrzypek  

Sharing Abundance 
 
The UUSP Homeless Ministry receives more donations every week of perishable food than we can use for the 
Friday night Picnic and Sharing, or than we can store. We want to share this abundance with limited income 
members and friends who are in need of it. 
 
Please come to Conway Hall if you wish after the Service every Sunday to pick up food for those in need. It 
could be for you and your household, or for anyone you know of limited income who needs it, or food for you 
to prepare for the Friday Night Picnic and Sharing. It's strictly on the honor system. You do not have to tell us 
who the food is going to. We only ask that you do not sell the food, and that you do not take more than you can 
eat, serve, or store before it goes bad. Please bring a box or bag to carry the food in.   
 
Please note: The non-perishable food you donate during the Services on the 1st and 3rd Sundays is not used for 
this. We only use perishable food for Sharing Abundance. Contact: Geneva Nelson  
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UUA Trustee Tidbits  
Joan Lund  
 

Just as your congregation has “ministries” to which it is devoted there are ministries found within our 
Unitarian Universalist Association of Congregations. One that is vitally important to all of us, formerly known 
as Identity-Based Ministries, is now part of a group called Multicultural Growth and Witness (MGW). 
The MGW staff group is dedicated to partnering with congregations and leaders to promote intentional 
multicultural growth and ministry, inclusion, and congregation-based public witness and social action. 
 

The vision of MGW includes supporting congregations in their development of comprehensive strategies for 
diversifying their ministry and membership through the Diversity of Ministry Initiative and programs and 
initiatives. New programs are being designed to build UU congregations’ capacity to welcome, include, lead, 
and minister effectively in a multicultural world; engaging in a new kind of advocacy using areas where 
identity based exclusion and oppression intersect, to support congregation-based, issues-focused organizing at 
the local and state level; continuing to harness the power of love to stop oppression, exclusion and violence 
through the Standing on the Side of Love campaign; and in collaboration with districts and clusters, offering 
justice-making consultancy and leadership training services to support member congregations’ anti-racism/anti
-oppression/multicultural programs.  
 

The MGW Boston-based staff includes consultants in Multicultural Growth, Multicultural Congregations, 
Lesbian/Gay/Bi-sexual/Transgender Ministries, Witness Ministries, Congregational Advocacy and Witness, 
Standing on the Side of Love, Environmental Justice, and Justice programs. 
 

Hopefully your congregation takes advantage of the many resources available through Multicultural Growth 
and Witness. More information is available on our UUA website, and linking to your particular multi-cultural 
interes,t or you can contact idbm@uua.org or Taquiena Boston, Director of Multicultural Growth and Witness 
(tboston@uua.org). I can be reached at jlund@uua.org or 813-931-9727. I wish each of your congregations 
and the individuals within, a blessed Thanksgiving. Take care and be thankful for one another. 

UU NOTABLE NEWS  
  
GEORGE LA PIANA – A TOTALITARIAN CHURCH IN A DEMOCRATIC STATE:  THE AMERICAN 
EXPERIENCE 
  

This lively statement by Roman Catholic priest and Harvard University historian tells the story of a the history 
of the Church from early Christianity through the middle of the twentieth century.  This tale that needs to be 
told is available by the Harvard Square Library – Worldwide free online. 
  

http://www.harvardsquarelibrary.org/lapiana 
  

CENTENNIAL:  THE HARVARD CLASSICS 1910 – 2010 
  

The set of fifty volumes of the Harvard Classics selected by President Charles W. Eliot sold abundantly – 
350,000 sets.  How do these many volumes of the arts and sciences chosen by a distinguished Unitarian 
president of Harvard fare today?  For example, why are no books by women writers?  Look at our list of 
selections, and ask yourself some questions. 
                                                                          http://www.harvardsquarelibrary.org/centennial 
  

Rev. Herbert Vetter, Director                           
Harvard Square Library   
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Articles to Scope:  
You can submit via email to pubs@uustpete.org or place your article in the Scope mailbox at the church 
office. The deadline for Scope is the 20th of every month.  
Please sign all submissions.  Due to space constraints, lengthy articles may be edited and non-time sensitive 
articles may be held for subsequent issues. 

_____From R.E.  
 

VERB: "PLINK." Conjugation: "Plink  . . .um . . .plank, plunk. To plonk."  
 
UU Churches hope to raise a bumper crop of active Florida citizens. So, what's one of our best bargains, 
in terms of value for time/effort/moolah? Answer: "Plink!" 
 
Throw a bunch of dimes into your car ashtray. If you're worried about visible cash as a security concern, stash 
'em in a sock. (For concealment! R.E. would never endorse creating an illegal blackjack.) What are the dimes 
for? R.E. fundraising! "Wait a minute, Careena . . .why are you asking for dimes instead of Franklins?" 
Because-- although you ARE welcome to donate vast sums of money and supplies-- we're looking at quantity 
of "actions," not financial sums. 
 
If you did fundraising as a child, you'll remember it's not necessarily about the dollar total (which, at certain 
ages, lacks context). It's about the satisfaction, the proud "helper" feeling, when you hear the noise of coins 
hitting your cup. Plink! Plunk! 
 
You, the adult, get a bargain deal: take three bucks from your monthly Justin Bieber Fan Club merchandise 
budget, and ask your friendly bank teller to change it to dimes. For a minimal amount-- going toward such 
worthy causes as Heifer International, Guest At Your Table, or Unicef-- you get to inspire a child to associate 
taking Social Action with entirely positive feelings. 
 
The elementary schooler who remembers "Hey, I felt really good about making a difference" is much more 
likely to grow into the college student who embraces Social Action. Think of it as a (discount!) investment in 
the future of UU causes.  
 

Careena Cornett, DRE 

The UUSP Men’s Group 
 

“Whooo….are you?”  The UUSP Men’s Group will meet on November 17 at 6:30 PM at the home of Bill 
Maguire.  Members will discuss the story of their name.  Who are you?  What name appears on your birth 
certificate?  How do you choose to be known?  Who chose your name- your father?  Your mother?  Maybe 
you were named after your great-grandfather?  Often the person choosing a baby’s name is the power in the 
family.  How has that affected you and who you have become?   
 
This is an opportunity to get to know the members of the Men’s Group a little better, so come and join us.  
Mike Manning will assist or connect you with a member of the group who will provide you a bit more 
information. Look for invitations and offerings from him and the office.  

Women's Forum, Wednesday November 17, 6 P.M. In Conway Hall 
 

All of the women at UU St. Pete are invited to our first Forum of this season.  Bring a dish to share for our pot 
luck supper.  There's always plenty of good food and good conversation and our program this month will be 
presented by Dorothy Byrne, who will share memories and stories of her recent trip to China.  Let's get 
together and enjoy each other's company!   
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Key mUUsical Themes From A Person Of Note 
 

Arg!  We be a needin’ mor’ mateys ta swab da decks an’ tak lika pirate an’ be cannibals an’ act ‘n sing 
en da play, ya lubbers! 

 
WHAT? 
 
I said…”arg,” we need more friends to work on the play, talk like pirates, act like cannibals and act and 

sing in the play. 
 
OH! 
 
Over 40 of our UUSP members have come together to begin rehearsing the next intergenerational 

musical “Marooned” which will be presented during the December 19 11:00 church service.  To continue 
having fun and growing together in community through the process of acting, singing and generally clowning 
around, we welcome more adults and children to join the cast.  For those who haven’t yet heard, this winter’s 
musical features a cruise ship filled with members of a Unitarian Universalist congregation.  Although the ship 
sinks during a hurricane, our UU’s are rescued by lifeboats captained by Long John Silver, A Rabbi named 
Snipinski, Robinette Crusoe and Santa Claus.  Marooned on a deserted island somewhere off the coast of St. 
Petersburg, this congregation of Humanists, Christians, Jews, Muslims, and Pagans must learn how to live 
together in love or face being eaten by a tribe of RE cannibals…that is, unless the volcano erupts and sinks the 
island first!  8 scenes of UU messages, 4 production numbers and tons of schtick all add to the holiday fun as 
our special place here in St. Pete will host our 4th intergenerational musical. 

 
Arg! Comin’ dis Thursda ifin yora grown or dis Sunday ifin you’re a swabbie, ya bilge rats! 
WHAT? 
 
I said…”arg,” please come Thursdays from 7:00 – 8:00 if you’re an interested adult or on Sundays 

from 10:15-10:40 if you’re a child.  Oh, and forget that part about being bilge rats…sorry. 
 
Waves of love, 
 
Jim 
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UUSP Mission Statement 
	

“Providing a compassionate and welcoming community, inspiring spiritual and 
intellectual growth, and serving as a  beacon for social activism and service.” 


